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10 Sin Ming Drive Singapore 575701 

www.lta.gov.sg 

 

16 September 2025 Our ref LTA/VAC/V30.000.000/273 

Your ref  

    

President 

Singapore Motor Cycle Trade Association 

 
Dear Sir / Madam 

 
REQUIREMENTS FOR NEW MOTORCYCLES TO BE EQUIPPED WITH ANTI-

LOCK BRAKING SYSTEM FROM 1 APRIL 2027 

 

As announced on 16 September 2025, the Land Transport Authority will enhance safety 

standards for motorcycles in Singapore as part of its ongoing commitment to road safety (see 

Appendix A).  

 

From 1 April 2027, all newly registered motorcycles must be equipped with Anti-lock Braking 

System (ABS) and compliant with either the UN Regulation No. 78 or Japanese Safety 

Regulation Article 12. This will provide the motor industry with sufficient time to bring in 

ABS-equipped motorcycles and clear existing stock. Motorcycles registered before this date 

will not need to be retrofitted with ABS.  

 

Vehicle Approval Codes for motorcycles without ABS will no longer be valid after 31 

March 2027.  

   

Please disseminate the above information to your members. For any inquiries or assistance, 

you may contact Mr Han Hang Kwang on 6553 5263 or Mr Garlice Kwek on 6553 5164. 

 
Thank you. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
 

Chen Xianxi 

Deputy Director 

Vehicle Approval & Control Division 

Vehicle Services Group 

  



 

2 | P a g e  

 

Appendix A 

 
 

 


